Apalachee Audubon Society Board Minutes
Wednesday, April 12, 2017   6pm – 7:30pm
Waterworks
Submitted by Secretary Donna Legare
NEXT BOARD MEETING: Wednesday, May 10, 2017    6pm  Waterworks
Donna will be out of town; Lilly will take the minutes.

The following board members attended:

Budd Titlow
Donna Legare

Rob Williams
Karen Willes
Peter Kleinhenz

Kathleen Carr

Harvey Goldman

John Outland
Minutes from March 8, 2017 Board Meeting were approved and Kathleen will post on website.

Financial Report – no financial report was given
Awards for Banquet

Board approved $100 gift certificate from Native Nurseries for Tim Smith. Donna will bring this to the banquet along with a thank you card. He can use the certificate for the church garden or for his own use. We will also give a check of $100 to the church as we have every year.

Nick has a total of 6 awards. He is working on the photos. Karen will make the certificates, after she gets information from Nick on name, award, and any other info. As Karen is stepping off the board, Kathleen will store the template for the certificates in a google drop box. 

BOD Nominations (John)

For re-election: Rob, John, Donna, Harvey
Officers: Kathleen – Pres; VP ?; Donna – Secretary; Harvey – Treasurer

Need a VP who will become President the following year

Need to decide if want to serve another term: Lilly, Sean (let John know asap)

Elected last year but has resigned: Heather

Current member needs to be elected: Peter

Suggested new board members: Elizabeth Georges, Adrienne Rule, David Arnold, Howard Kessler, Sally Jue

Elected last year and do not need to be voted upon unless they are going to an officer position: Nick, Kathleen, Don.

Budd is moving to California so will probably not serve as past president, though he may be here for ½ year. We do not have to vote since past president service is automatic.

John will contact prospective board members and will try to have a ballot to propose at next meeting and then it can be voted on at the Banquet meeting.

Update as of April 29: Adrienne Rule and Howard Kessler have declined. David Arnold and Ann Bidlingmeir have accepted. John is still trying to reach Sally Jue. Nick is resigning as of the banquet.

Smith Island (Rob)

Audubon Florida will pay up to $5000. The board discussed having AAS contribute $1000 and Audubon Florida $4000, since it is in our area.

Since we were talking about funding issues, Donna proposed that we contact St. Marks Refuge to offer to help with funding transportation for school field trips to the Refuge for Title I schools. Donna will contact Laurie or Robin Will to find out how this would work and how much money is involved. This would help fulfill our mission to reach underserved school children. Karen suggested we join the Friends of St. Marks at the $1000 patron level and earmark the funds for transportation. John suggested that handicapped children should be considered when addressing Title I and undeserved school children.

Banquet

$10 per person

Harvey has tickets and will bring them to Native Nurseries and Wild Birds and to the next meeting. He will bring them to the banquet.

Donna will ask Tammy to invite Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour hosts to the banquet (complimentary) and will give the names to Donna. Donna will get the passes from Wakulla Springs to present to them at the banquet. I would like Tammy to present them, but I will do it if she cannot be there.

Budd will get the names of the people who will receive awards and will call them and invite them to the Banquet (complimentary).

Planning for Banquet will take place at next board meeting.

Expo Project

Peter reported that the Expo went well and thinks we should be involved again next year. Elizabeth made 2 requests of the board. Rob volunteered to call Elizabeth to set up a time to take a few children in South City on a citizen data urban birds walk to report to Cornell University. Peter volunteered to provide a ride to the banquet for children to display their Expo posters. He emphasized that the children need to decide if they want to do it – not parent driven. Dinner for the children is complimentary.
Birdathon – Harvey encourages all board members to get involved in this once a year primary fund-raiser for Apalachee Audubon. Form your own group or join another and get pledges anytime in April. One group has already birded and raised over $1000 (Peter, Harvey, Judy and 2 others). Rob will go out on April 19. Suzanna has included Birdathon donation information on the invitations to the banquet.

See attachment 1 for a donation form that you can copy and send out

· Suggested “pitch” from Harvey/Judy:
Apalachee Audubon's Birdathon is a mainstay fund-raising activity for our
chapter. Donations for this event finance our bird conservation, land
preservation, and environmental education projects. Recent chapter 
activities benefiting from Birdathon donations include the Southside pollinator garden
project, Southside youth bird-watching outings, and increased participation 
in wildlife festivals and causes.

To aid our chapter, participate as team member or line up a team for a 24
hour birding adventure in April during migration season, or send in a
birdathon donation. Team and chapter members secure pledges from friends and members, either per species or by fixed amount contributions. For example, a pledge of 50 cents a bird might cover the cost of one classroom subscription to AUDUBON
ADVENTURES if a team were lucky enough to identify 100 bird species. Or a 
flat donation of $50 would cover a subscription cost. This is a good way to
learn about birding areas, get help in identifying birds, and make friends
sharing food out of the car trunk or dining late at the coast. Donations may be mailed to Apalachee Audubon Society at P.O. Box 1237, Tallahassee, Fl. 32302-1237. If you are mailing in a donation, and want it to be credited to a member or a member's team, please so note on your donation. If you can be a team captain, or form a team, please
contact Judy Goldman at goldman@hep.fsu.edu.
Updates

Power line Management Updates (Rob)
Rob reports some good news in that Duke Power is willing to consider a change in power line easement management and may allow an experiment comparing mowing, herbicide use and control burning. Mowing is costly ($2000/mile more expensive than using herbicides); however, herbicide use is bad for environment. Tall Timbers, Florida Division of Forestry and the Nature Conservancy are interested in this experiment/project. Jim Cox is involved and Rob will keep us posted. Fire management would be used beneath lines running adjacent to or through conservation lands. The goal would be to create areas of forbs and grasses maintained by fire below the power lines. 

Wakulla Springs Wildlife Festival (Carol & Pat) – April 15, 2017  AAS Booth
Budd and Kathleen will be there too. Kathleen will close the booth.
FWC Bio Blitze on Aucilla Management District on May 6

Peter reported on this. Rob and Budd have volunteered. Peter will provide info to Donna for the pre-program slide show and we can make an announcement at the next meeting to see if there are others who would like to participate. They have spaces for 10 more people.
Apalachicola River (Rob)

Rob and Donna had dinner with Dan Tonsmeir, Apalachicola Riverkeeper. His advice from Vicky Tschinkle and the Grahams is that the issue needs to be elevated to a national issue, along the lines of Everglades Coalition. There may be a June meeting of groups to plan strategy and then a conference in Tallahassee in fall. Rob has talked to Julie Hill-Gabriel, Deputy Director Audubon Florida. She has reached out to Rubio and Dunn staff. Don T. is willing to take folks out on the river. Rob thinks we should invite Lester Abberger and Mike Sheridan (Audubon Florida board) along with some of us. 

Upcoming Programs and Review of Last Month’s Program
March 16, 2017:  Jim Dunbar  14,000 Years of Climate Change in North Florida
Good turnout. The talk was on the technical side. We need to ask our speakers to assume that the general public does not know the technical language and abbreviations that are unique to their fields of study and adjust their program accordingly.
April 20, 2017: Sean on the history of involvement with Wakulla Springs by National Audubon, the Wakulla Springs Working Group and Wakulla Springs Alliance. The talk will feature original Ball era video clips of Carl Buchheister at Wakulla Springs. Donna has submitted an announcement to Tal Dem calendar
May Banquet: Chuck Hess on Red-cockaded Woodpeckers. 
Committee Reports
Membership (Kathleen) – 115 new members since January. We have a new volunteer who excels in Excel and will take over the membership duties. Her name is Theresa Kane; Kathleen has been meeting with her.
Newsletter  (Peter) – Peter has provided a draft of his first edition of the new email newsletter through Constant Contact. This one is longer that they will usually be. He welcomes constructive criticism. Please review!

Website – Elizabeth Georges will take over the website over the summer (after the Board Retreat) Kathleen will work with her to transfer the important things from the newsletter.
Bird Trips (Helen) These trips were announced in Tallahassee Democrat in a psa on March 10, garden section
Saturday, April 15- St. George Island State Park
Meet at 7:30 a.m. at the Publix parking lot at the corner of Capital Circle SW and Crawfordville Highway. We will be carpooling so please indicate if you are a willing driver. We will be eating lunch out in that area.

Please email Helen Jelks King at thekingsom@gmail.com if you plan to attend.

Board Retreat – we decided to have the board retreat sometime in June (before Rob goes away on June 18). We should set the date at our next board meeting. Harvey suggested we form a Program Committee that comes up with suggestions before the board retreat. Ideally we would like to have the year planned in advance. We also need to contact Fran James to see if she will be our sponsor again next year.
Next board meeting – Wednesday, May 10 at 6pm at Waterworks.

Meeting adjourned 7:30pm.
ATTACHMENT 1

Birdathon 2017 Yes, I want to support Birdathon 2017! 
Every dollar you give stays in the community to support environmental education and wildlife habitat. To learn more about the Apalachee Audubon Society and sign up for free emailed newsletters & announcements, see www.apalachee.org. Your membership in the National Audubon Society entitles you to free membership in the Apalachee Audubon Society. 
Sponsorship amount: $25_____ $50_____$100_____Other_____ 
Please make your check payable to Apalachee Audubon Society and mail to: Apalachee Audubon Society - P. O. Box 1237 - Tallahassee, FL 32302-1237 
Name:____________________________________________________________________ Address: _______________________________City State Zip:_______________________ Phone: ________________________________ Email:_____________________________ 
Thank You for Your Help Sponsoring Birdathon! 
Apalachee Audubon is an all-volunteer organization and the success of our work depends upon your support. Although AAS works collaboratively with the National Audubon Society on issues of mutual concern, very little funding comes from National Audubon. Funds raised during Birdathon help fulfill Apalachee Audubon’s mission. Apalachee Audubon Society, Inc. is a nonprofit, 501(c)(3) organization; all contributions are tax-deductible as allowable by law. - A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION FOR THE APALACHEE AUDUBON SOCIETY, A FLORIDA-BASED NONPROFIT CORPORATION (REGISTRATION NO. CH41912), MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE 1-800-HELP-FLA (435- 
7352) WITHIN THE STATE OR VISITING THEIR WEBSITE, WWW.FRESHFROMFLORIDA.COM. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. 
